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RALEIGH PUBLIC SCHOOL 

 
Nurturing Children in an Innovative and Creative Environment 

Find us at 12 North Street, Raleigh 2454  T 6655 4228  F 6655 4548 

Email: Raleigh-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au Website: https://Raleigh-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

School Principal: Mrs Katrina Meenahan 

Newsletter, Term 3, Week 6        25th August, 2020 

26th Aug Life Education Program, $5 
26th Aug Sporting Schools AFL 
3rd Sep  Fathers’ Day Stall, gifts $4 each 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

NSW Public Schools continue to be safe learning environments which operate in line with the 
advice of the Australian Health Protection Principal Committee and NSW Health. All students 
should be learning in their classroom with their peers, unless they have a medical certificate to 
support their absence or are currently unwell.  
  
Parents and Carers are reminded that students should 
not attend school if they have flu-like symptoms. Due to 
the low rates of influenza currently circulating in our 
community, we must take symptoms seriously. Students 
or staff who display flu-like symptoms should NOT be at 
school. They are required to show a negative COVID-19 
test result and be free of symptoms before returning to 
school. Please text or email these results to me, before 
returning to school symptom free. 
 
In addition to the personal hygiene protocols, social 
distancing of adults and the enhanced cleaning already 
operating in all schools, as of Wednesday 19 August all 
schools will also be required to place inter-school activities 
on hold and restrict chanting, singing and wind 
instruments in schools. This means that for our small 
school, students will continue to work with their peers in 
the usual learning programs, with some activities being 
altered. 
  
We thank you in advance for your support and cooperation helping us in implementing these 
changes. They are in line with NSW Health advice and are designed specifically to keep our 
students, staff and community safe. 
 
Thank You Gary! 

 

 

A huge thank you to Gary Eichmann for delivering a hay 
bale to school last week. The hay has been spread around 
the base of our fruit trees to retain moisture and help 
develop large crops next year. It was great to be able to 
watch the bale being unloaded!   
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Welcome Coach Laura! 

Last Wednesday our AFL coach Laura, joined us for our first coaching session. The students 
learnt how to pass, catch and kick the AFL ball. They will be practicing and developing these 
skills in the coming weeks, so that we can begin to play some simple games. Everyone really 
enjoyed having an experienced coach come in to teach us about AFL. 
 

 
 
Father’s Day Stall 

This year we will be holding our Annual Father’s Day Stall, however it will be a little bit different 
to previous years.  Students can bring in $4 to purchase a gift for Dad, Grandad, Pop or even for 
Mum, if she is your special person at home. Students are able to purchase more than one gift, 
but will not be able to choose their second or subsequent gifts until everyone chooses their 
first. All money MUST be at school by Thursday 3rd September, we will not be accepting late 
money. It is preferred that this money is paid online via POP to reduce the handling of coins. 
 
At the stall, the gifts will be placed on display for students to look at and choose, using extra 
hygiene procedures by staff.  Students will not be touching gifts when they are choosing. The 
child will then take their gift and place it in their bag, to take home and store safely for Father’s 
Day on Sunday 6th September.  
 
Life Education Visit 

Our Life Education Lessons will occur at school tomorrow. Thank you to most families for 
returning their notes on time. These lessons are normally conducted in the Life Education Van, 
however this year we have opted to have our lessons occur in the classrooms. We are looking 
forward to our lessons tomorrow.  
 
MangaHigh 

There are only a few more weeks for our Year 2 to 6 students to log on and achieve all the 
multiplication facts to earn their license. The younger students are not expected to do this, 
however students in Years 4 to 6 need to be aiming for this. The more they log on and 
persevere the better their recall of their multiplication facts will become. These facts are 
needed across many areas of Maths, particularly as they move across the grades in the 3-6 
class. 
 
Congratulations to the following students who are at the top of the Leaderboard in their Year 
Group: 

 Year 2 –  Lincoln 
 Year 3 –  Heath 
 Year 4 –  Oliver R 
 Year 5 –  Isabella 
 Year 6 -   Skeet 
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Kindergarten for 2021 

If you know of anyone who might be interested in attending Raleigh in 2021, please pass on 
our contact details so that they can find out more.  
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Kite Making 

On Friday, our students paired up with their buddy, to use their plans they had previously 
created, to make a kite. It was a lot of fun making them and altering their designs to work. 
They then went outside to take them for a test fly. After a windy week and morning, the wind 
died off to virtually nothing, but this did not dampen the enthusiasm of the students to try to 
get their kites in the air. There were a few alterations, additions and repairs made and a lot of 
fun had by all!    
 

   
 
Regards  
Katrina Meenahan 
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